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Welcome and Introductions

Manuel Guantez called the meeting to order.  All members introduced themselves.  Director Raquel Mazon Jeffers welcomed everyone.

Presentations

There was a presentation by Sue Bremner, NJ Department of Human Services.  Ms. Bremner is the Communications and Collaboration Manager from the office of Information Systems.  The presentation was on NJHelps.org, which is a web site that provides information pertaining to Food Stamps, NJ Family Care, TANF, Low Income Home Energy Assistance, NJ Care for Kids, Kinship Care, General Assistance, and Medicaid.  It is a screening tool and online application to help determine potential eligibility for the above State services and it ends with a results page.  Sue Bremner’s phone number is 609-633-2182. 

Raquel briefly discussed Jennifer Velez, Acting Commissioner of NJDHS, goals for the Department.  In addition, Raquel addressed DAS’ 10 goals/workplans for the coming year and one of the goals is to improve communication and access to services which then led to the discussion pertaining to a bed management system for DAS and the providers.  With the bed management system as it stands now, knowing that a bed is available increases the odds of getting it, but does not guarantee it.  

There was discussion about having more information available to potential clients (pertaining to facilities) so that they can make informed choices about the facility.

Liz Conte from DAS presented an overview on Workforce Development and the CADC process. She stressed that one of the biggest obstacles in the length of time of receiving certification is that it goes to both the Certification Board and DCA and that many of the applications are incomplete. 

Linda Voorhis stated that in many cases DCA has lost part of the forms in the applications that had been sent.

Mollie Greene stated that Elaine DeMars from DCA has acknowledged they have had problems and they are working on them.  In addition, Ms. DeMars advised that it is impetrative to keep copies of everything that is sent.

Liz Conte distributed complete guidelines to obtaining a CADC they stand currently.

Rich Bowe advised that the Certification Board has given a one-year waiver for instructors to teach a 3rd domain.

Committee Reports

DAS Workforce Development - Steve Liga gave the Committee report

Co-Occurring Disorders - Ernestine Winfrey gave the Committee report 

The committee met June 12, 2007.    

Rich Bowe was an invited guest at the meeting to present the Co-Occurring Disorder Specialist (formerly MICA Certification) and the Co-Occurring Disorder Associate Requirements.

The Committee discussed the recent Co-Occurring survey and at this time the committee did not believe this survey was useful as it stands.  Suzanne Borys was invited into the meeting to discuss the survey and then suggested she would use the Juvenile Justice Courts provider survey. This would be sent to the committee for review.

Dr. Wilkes passed out the newest DRAFT of the Co-occurring manual for review of the committee members.

Indicators and Outcome Committee - Charles Crowley stated that the committee focused on refining indicators and outcomes to make them more relative to the agencies.  He did mention that they are missing representation with prevention expertise at the table.

There will be TA from CSAT to continue to develop outcomes.

Fee For Service Committee - no report.

Housing Committee - No report, but there was a reminder that the 1st Housing Meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 18, 2007 at DAS.  The 2nd training will be on July 25, 2007 – flyers and emails have been given out.

Director’s report

Raquel advised that the Provider Performance Assessments will be going out shortly.

Raquel reminded everyone that the next provider quarterly meeting is scheduled for June 27, 2007 at Mercer County College.

Additionally, Raquel advised that DAS has applied for a 2nd CSAT ATR grant application for adolescents and young adults who are involved in the Criminal Justice System i.e. JJC and Parole.  If awarded it will be a pilot project in Essex, Camden, and Mercer counties.

Raquel announced that NJ is 1 of 5 states in the nation that has submitted NOMS data within target error rates and is in full compliance (this is a nice recognition for our state).

John Hulick stated that NCADD New Jersey participated in a phone conference call with the health aides from Sen. Kennedy, Lautenberg, and Menendez offices to discuss pre-empting of State parity laws by the Federal Parity Legislation.  Upon initial review, amendments that were forwarded by Kennedy’s health aide appear to satisfy concerns about the Federal legislation pre-empting the New Jersey parity legislation should it be enacted. NCADD NJ has requested a full review of the amendments by the Office of Legislative Services through Sen. Vitale's office and is monitoring the Federal legislation very closely.

The next meeting will be Friday, September 21, 2007, 10:00 a.m.

There will no Meeting in July or August.

